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Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Corey Graves, Tom Phillips

We’re in an interesting place here as the next Takeover has been
announced for November but the taping schedule hasn’t caught up to
the announcement yet. Therefore we’re still in the fallout stage
from Brooklyn, meaning we’re likely going to see some stuff being
set up for the next big TV show. Let’s get to it.

Opening sequence.

TM61 vs. Tony Nese/Ariya Daivari

Thorn and Nese start things off with Tony doing a sweet drop down
into a nip up to avoid a clothesline. Neither guy can do anything so
it’s off to Miller vs. Daivari for a change of pace. A jawbreaker
sends Miller into the corner and Nese adds a dropkick to set up a
big flip dive to the floor. Unfortunately he takes out his partner
in the process, only to have Thorn dive over all of them, barely
grazing his opponents.

Back in and Nese gets two off a running knee (I’m getting sick of
running strikes. It seems everyone uses one of those these days.),
followed by some stomping in the corner. We take a break and come
back with the tag off to Miller as the crowd is really not
interested so far. A high/low gets two on Nese but he comes right
back with a superkick. Ariya gets two off a frog splash but walks
into Thunder Valley for the pin at 10:30.

Rating: C. I really don’t get the appeal of TM61 and the fans being
that silent didn’t do them any favors. They’re really just two guys
in trunks who can wrestle a good enough match but that’s not good
enough when we’ve had American Alpha, the Revival and Gargano/Ciampa
tearing the house down every time they’re in the ring. This was more
about the cruiserweights though and they looked fine out there.
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Earlier today, Asuka talked about the crowd being so excited in
Brooklyn and how she now respects Bayley. Even though Bayley fought
hard, Asuka fought harder and retained the title. Asuka has cleaned
out the division and she defends the title for herself and Japan.
She says something for her Japanese fans and says no one is ready
for her.

Steve Cutler wants to know what Shinsuke Nakamura has sacrificed to
get here. Cutler has sacrificed four years of his life to get this
opportunity. People will respect him.

Ember Moon vs. Leah Von

Von is a blonde newcomer. Ember starts fast with a springboard
spinning crossbody but gets taken down into a chinlock. That goes
nowhere as Moon kicks her in the ribs, hits a flipping clothesline
and finishes with the top rope Stunner (possibly called the Eclipse)
at 2:45.

No Way Jose appreciated Bobby Roode’s fashion sense and isn’t
changing for anyone.

Johnny Gargano and Tommaso Ciampa will get a match at the
Cruiserweight Classic final and if they win they might get a Tag
Team Title shot.

Austin Aries vs. Andrade Cien Almas

Almas has dropped the hat and suspenders. The fans are all over
Almas to start and Aries gets them on his side with a dropkick to
the face and a little rest in the corner. Almas comes back with a
dropkick of his own and a good looking hurricanrana. Aries is just
fine though as he shoves Almas off the top for a nasty crash as we
take a break.

Back with Aries dropping a knee for a cocky cover before we hit the
chinlock. Almas sends him crashing into the ropes and scores with a
springboard dropkick. That just earns him the running dropkick in
the corner but Aries misses a charge in the corner. The running
knees miss (again with the running strike) and a powerbomb sets up
the Last Chancery to make Almas tap at 11:48.

Rating: C-. I don’t know what’s with this show so far tonight but
they’re not clicking so far. Then again maybe it’s just Almas being
such an uninteresting character with a really basic offense that
feels like the generic template you would get if you selected high



flier in a Smackdown vs. Raw game. Just turn him heel and let him be
bitter so people don’t have to be bored with him every time. Aries
winning is fine and that’s all that mattered here.

Shinsuke Nakamura vs. Steve Cutler

Non-title with Samoa Joe on commentary. They start slow with
Nakamura not exactly treating Cutler like a serious threat. We’re
quickly into the corner for Good Vibrations before Nakamura starts
in with the strikes. The reverse exploder sets up Kinshasa for the
pin on Cutler at 3:21.

Rating: D+. Not much to say here because there wasn’t much to it.
Cutler could have been anyone in this spot and it would have been
the same match as Nakamura dismantled him in just a few minutes. Joe
vs. Nakamura II should be a lot of fun, especially if they’re
allowed to beat the heck out of each other for twenty minutes.

Joe walks away from commentary to end the show.

Overall Rating: C-. I really wasn’t feeling the show this week as
two of the matches just kept going and the other two were too short
to mean much. They’re definitely in need of some energy but luckily
this isn’t Raw, where such a thing sounds impossible. Not a very
good show this week but it certainly wasn’t bad.

Results

TM61 b. Ariya Daivari/Tony Nese – Thunder Valley to Daivari

Ember Moon b. Leah Von – Eclipse

Austin Aries b. Andrade Cien Almas – Last Chancery

Shinsuke Nakamura b. Samoa Joe – Kinshasa

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my
new book, KB’s WWE Grab Bag at Amazon for just $3.99 at:
https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01IH7O904

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling
books at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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